
Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Minutes
Thursday 5th September 2019

Attendees: Community Councillors: Eileen Virtue (Chair), Helen Blackwell, Gary Purdon, Paul Cassidy. Frances Cassidy
 Cllr Rebecchi , Cll Dorian
Community Police Officer (Martin Cannon)
Tom May, John Lindsay, Lorraine Moran – Inverclyde Council Community Wardens

Caroline Champion –HSCP

Caitlin Davidson Inverkip Community Initiative representative
Seonaid Knox – Stuart McMillan MSP representative

One member of the local community,
Apologies: Community Councillors: Isobel Rennie

         Ronnie Cowan MP

Police Matters:  
 13 crimes recorded 
6 were detected
7 remain undetected including 
· housebreaking (Everton Road) – a positive line of enquiry exists with this as part of a national investigation
· Hit and run to a vehicle

· Theft of garden furniture in Millhouse Road

110 calls were made to the police in the area over the last month – none were priority 1 calls

Wardens Report:

One call on the past month – neighbourhood noise
No major activity at local hotspots including Inverkip beach

New camera vans are now in the area

Reminder to call 0800 0131701 rather than wait until a CC meeting to report anything

Minutes of Last Meeting: 
In a correction to the August minute: The minutes at the August meeting were proposed by Eileen Virtue , seconded by Helen Davidson, and confirmed by Alastair Montgomery (one of the Inverkip residents present at this meeting as being an accurate recording of what took place at this meeting.)
Proposed as approved by Frances Cassidy and Seconded by Gary Purdon
Secretary Report:

· Correspondence received from Skelmorlie and Largs area Community Councils  regarding a wind turbine application. A discussion took place – this community council not aware of any such application due to it not being in our area but we would be happy to support Skelmorlie and Largs in any objections.

· There is formal notice of the Community Council Elections. All community councillors must be elected/re elected. Dates are unknown as yet but it is likely to be mid September for nominations. Several current community councillors have indicated that they wish to stand down but will support a new community council when needed.  Deadline for nomination forms to be submitted to Inverclyde Council is 16 September.
· Received copy of MSP Stuart McMillan 2018-19 Annual Report – available to read on Stuart’s website https://stuartmcmillansnp.files.wordpress.com/2019/08/annualreport2019-1.pdf  
Planning:
Nothing in local area
Roads Pavements and Lighting:
· Cones along Inverkip main street – not sure why
· Bollard at boat club – outstanding action from previous meeting – Cll rebecchi reported that Council roads dept are going to look at this
· Parking on Inverkip Main street – another bollard at Police house – Inverclyde Council coming to look at the main street on Friday 6th Sept.
· A resident mentioned the waterfall over the road at the site of the old Wemyss Bay Hotel/New CO-OP. Water running over road and coupled with heavy rainfall is quite dangerous. Cll Rebecchi agreed to discuss with Network rail as the water is coming from the railway line

· The land between Sainsburys and Inverkip hub was brought up last month due to the land not being maintained. Cll Rebecchi reported that a temporary container will be placed there during extension works to the hub. Caitlin Davidson explained that the extension was to support additional storage space at the hub.
· There were reports of the old Police House in the main street at Inverkip becoming unsafe. The councillors have agreed to ask building control officers to take a look. 

Post meeting note: The community council believe that plans for demolition of the property are in progress with the owner
Treasurers Report: Current Actual Balance £2,889.57
· Isobel Rennie does not believe we have received admin grants for yrs 18/19  or 19/20 – she will check when back from holiday. Cll Rebecchi will also check what we should have received.
· Patio Area for hub has been funded for installation when extension finished 
· A summary of what the Community Council has funded (including regular funding such as wreaths) is being prepared for the new community council.

· A number of cheques have been pre written/signed for spends due over the next couple of months such as Christmas entertainers and remembrance Wreaths to support the new community council in transition.

Inverclyde Village Funding:

· Grants: Wemyss Bay community centre – benches and picnic tables, got quote and Eileen waiting for approval to spend

· Eileen putting in an application for funding for a woodland path at Inverkip primary school playground – requires planters, soil and plants. Costs been requested from Broomhill Community garden for wooden planters, soil and plants

· Inverkip parents association – asking for support for a playground Trim Trail  , no funding granted from Inverclyde council (require £9000). The PA is trying to fund it. Eileen Virtue to catch up with PA to see exactly what is required.

AOCB:   
· A resident asked about cleaning of the war memorial – it was done last year but could be improved. Cll Dorrian to ask Stuart Jamieson

· Wreaths to be booked for the remembrance day
· A resident asked about the Mclean Museum in Greenock although not in our area. The councillors reported that there are on going issues with the building itself. It was reported that the Council Buildings are open to the public when cruise ships are in Greenock
· Community Council Elections are now open- all community councillors require to be elected. The closing date is 16th September.

Next Meeting: The next meeting will take place on 3rd October 2019, 7pm, at Inverkip Primary School if there is a new community council 
NB: If there are more than 9 nominations then an election will be required and voting will take place on 3rd October in place of a regular meeting.

